


















 
 
REQUEST TO DETI FROM THE ETI COMMITTEE 
 
At its meeting on 11 November the ETI Committee considered the Legislative Consent 
Memorandum in respect of the Deregulation Bill.  

 
In regards to the provision to extend to other workplaces the current Northern Ireland 
exemption of Sikhs from requirements to wear safety helmets on construction sites. 
Members asked the Department for clarification as to who is liable i.e. the individual or 
the employer, should an individual incur an injury, if that individual has opted out of 
wearing a safety helmet. 

 
 
DEPARTMENTAL RESPONSE 
 
 
The current exemption in relation to construction sites is provided for by Article 13 of 
the Employment (Miscellaneous Provisions) (Northern Ireland) Order 1990.  
 
It protects employers from liability should a Sikh suffer injuries as a consequence of 
choosing not to wear a helmet provided.  
 
Where a Sikh opts out of the requirement to wear a safety helmet and sustains an 
injury, liability is limited to the extent that injury, loss or damage would have been 
sustained by the Sikh even if he had been wearing a safety helmet. If a Sikh dies as a 
result of not wearing a safety helmet, but would still have been injured if wearing a 
helmet,  an employer ordered  to pay damages  would be liable to pay only for the 
injury the Sikh individual would otherwise have suffered had he been wearing head 
protection. In such a case, however, the damages recoverable should not exceed the 
amount which would have been recoverable in respect of the Sikh’s death.   
 
Clause 7 of the Deregulation Bill will extend, to other workplaces, the limited liability 
provisions associated with this exemption.” 
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